

Federal Aviation Administration

NOV 1 4 2014

Ms. Tamie Fisher, Acting Director City of Phoenix Aviation Department 3400 E Sky Harbor Blvd #3300, Phoenix, AZ 85034

Dear Ms. Fisher:

After hearing community input about the new Sky Harbor departure procedures during the October 16 public meeting, I committed to updating you on the FAA's review of those procedures within 30 days.

Since the meeting, the FAA has received additional feedback from residents, community leaders and elected officials.

The FAA determined that some aircraft were not flying the new procedures as intended. The agency has taken steps to maximize the number of aircraft that are properly flying the procedures, which were designed to fly directly over an industrial area instead of nearby residential neighborhoods to the east. The FAA instructed Phoenix air traffic controllers not to issue early turns to aircraft unless doing so is necessary for safety purposes, and explained to airlines that controllers will not grant requests for early turns. The FAA is continuing to analyze flight data and is working to ensure aircraft are flying directly over industrial land.

Additionally, Sky Harbor International Airport staff has asked the FAA to consider specific mitigations that representatives of the affected neighborhoods have proposed. The FAA is teaming with the airport staff and industry experts to determine what actions or changes are possible and whether those steps could potentially mitigate the noise issues.

The FAA recognizes the City of Phoenix's recent efforts to engage residents of the affected neighborhoods. In partnership with the Phoenix Department of Aviation, the FAA is planning to conduct additional public outreach in the near future to share technical information and achieve common understanding of potential changes.

Sincerely,

Glen A. Martin

Regional Administrator

en aN artin